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Question: 
Senator RYAN: I would be interested in knowing then, and this goes back to my first 
question, at what point were the press secretary and the communications director, 
whom I understand were working to establish all the facts in relation to these 
allegations - actually doing that and to whom were they speaking?  

Senator Chris Evans: I will take that on notice. I do not know the answer and I should 
not flash outside the off stump, so I will take that on notice.  

Senator RYAN: Could you also take on notice at what time the Prime Minister left for 
Melbourne on Australia Day?  

Senator Chris Evans: Yes, okay. 

Answer:  
a) The Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet is advised that the 
Prime Minister’s Director of Communications and Senior Press Secretary 
spoke to Mr Hodges on 26 and 27 January 2012 in the course of preparing 
advice for the Prime Minister on 27 February 2012.  

b) The Prime Minister hosted her annual Australia Day Reception at The 
Lodge on the evening of 26 January 2012 and did not depart Canberra for 
Melbourne on that day.   

 


